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The Prince George's County Council's Government Operations and Fiscal Policy 

Committee convened on October 21, 2024, to consider CR-092-2024, the Creation of a 

Regional Service Director PILOT Program for Langley Park.  The Regional Service 

Director would serve as the coordinator between the community, commercial interests, 

and the government, among others, to advocate, set a vision, and bring services to the 

Langley Park community.   

 

The Resolution was presented to the County Council on October 1st and held in 

committee on October 7, as requested by the County Executive’s office, to allow for 

more study and to work with the sponsor, Council member Fisher. 

 

During the October 21, 2024, committee meeting, Council Member Fisher proposed an 

amendment on page l, line 14, adding the County Government to replace the Office of 

Community Relations.  

 

Ms. Sakinda Skinner, representing the Office of the County Executive, expressed support 

for the legislation. 

 

The Office of Law finds CR-92-2024 to be in proper legislative form with no legal 

impediments to its enactment.  

 

After discussion, The Prince George’s County Council, Government Operations and 

Fiscal Policy Committee, reported CR-92-2024 out favorably, 4-0 as amended. 
 


